Letter from Walter O’Malley to Robert Moses

Augmat 17, 1954.

Hon. Robert Moses,
Randall's Islend,
New York 35, M. 1.

De=r Bob:

Here 1s » atudy more recent than the one I had at our meeting. On the
first page the area in blue iz the property covered bp the sttached letter.
The yellow aren is LIRR property over which mir rights could be lessed. Thst
part of it known as the Cerleton Avenue yard could be decked over to Accommo-
date 1100 automobiles, This use would be aveilable to the publie. It is
expectsd that 1t would be used mostly Monday through Friday during ordinsry
tueiness hours. We wonld pley our . ames at night et = time when other csrs
oresumably would not recuire it. We would =lse plasy afternoon gmres on week
end and holidays which is & time when businese would not commend the space.
During those hours that we would be pleying we would have the use of most of
the space for all park patrons. We could also perk some 300 c=rs under the
#Hndl.

The red area should really have been divided into two divisiona which
I brve indicated. A is property thet would be required if fessible. B is
proverty more likely to have to do with the elimins=tion of the traffic
protlem at Atlantiec end Flatbush depending on how that problem could be
8olved.

The new LIRR terminal could be mn integral vart of the new etadium with
improved access to train platforms and adjacent subways.

Soms property would be reaulred to perrit s naw layout of tracks and
platforms so that the new equipment the LIRR is obligated to purchase could
come into Brooklyn. Nones of the oresent doubtle deck esrs c=n now come in to
Brooklyn. On next to the last page of the enclosed brochure is & most
interesting study showing how box sests could be bullt, This is & terrific
improvement over anything that hns ever been done and I believe Freeger has
come up with & grest ides., There would be no colupns in this ball park. Ewen
the new Milwaukee Stadiur is nothing more than = modern edition of old Ebbets
Field, Where we have a column in Ebbets Fleld they have one in Milwaukee,
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A1l of the sbove 1s subject to considerable study snd review and
believe me, I would be very happy to have your advige,

Sincerely,

Walter F. O'Mzlley,
President.
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